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AA Principles of the Month 

Step 10 - Continued to take personal inventory and when we were wrong promptly admitted it. 

Tradition 10 – Alcoholics Anonymous has no opinion on outside issues; hence the A.A. name ought never be drawn 
into public controversy. 

Concept 10 - Every service responsibility should be matched by an equal service authority, with the scope of such 
authority well defined. 

Tenth Tradition Checklist 

1. Do I ever give the impression that there really is an "AA opinion" on Antabuse? Tranquilizers? Doctors? Psy-
chiatrists? Churches? Hospitals? Freudianism? Catholicism? Judaism? Agnosticism? Jails? Alcohol? Drinking? 
Psychiatrists? Other alcoholism agencies? Jungianism? Protestantism? Or. . . 

2. The Federal or state government? Alcohol education? Legalizing marijuana? Vitamins? Theories of alcoholism? 
Detoxification centers? Missions? Research into alcohol problems? Paraldehyde? Teen-age drinking? Tax-
supported alcoholism programs? Al-Anon? Alateen? The alcoholic beverage industry? Non-alcoholics? 

3. Can I honestly share my own personal experience concerning any of those without giving the impression I am 
stating the "AA opinion"? How? 

4. What in AA history gave rise to our Tenth Tradition? 

5. Have I had a similar experience in my own AA life? 

6. What would AA be like if this Tradition were not in effect? Where would I be? 

7. Do I breach this or any of its supporting Traditions in subtle, perhaps unconscious, ways? 

8. How can I manifest the spirit of this Tradition in my personal life outside AA? Inside AA? 
 

Concept  Checklist 
Concept X: Every service responsibility should be matched by an equal service authority, with the scope of such 
authority well defined. 

*Do we understand “authority” and “responsibility” as they relate to group conscience decisions by G.S.R.s, 
D.C.M.s and our area delegates? 
*Why is delegation of “authority” so important to the overall effectiveness of A.A.? Do we use this concept to 

define the scope of “authority?” 
 

A version of this newsletter and previous editions is at: 
  http://www.aahmbny.org 
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Calendar of Events 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2009  Twin Town Group celebrates their 35th Anniversary at the Salem United Methodist 
Church, Shaver Road, West Sand Lake with a count down memorial.  Food and fellowship begin at 7 pm, with guest 
speaker Bill O at 8 pm.  All invited. 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2009 Spooky Fun in District 3 at the Sober Halloween Party at Gallagher’s, (across 
from the library) Main Street, Cairo with dinner at 7 pm, a meeting at 8 pm, and the dance and party from 9 -12 pm.  
Please bring a covered dish to share.  Wear costumes or come as you are!! Contact Lori (305) 798-3540, Deborah 
(518) 622-3723 or Pete (518) 303-4517 for more info. 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 25TH, 2009 District 18 Thanksgiving Alkathon starting at 6 pm through Thursday, No-
vember 26th  6 pm “24 Hours of AA and Al-Anon” meetings, fellowship and fun. Blooming Grove Reformed Church, 
Bloomingrove Drive, Defreestville, NY. Meetings on the even hours; donations gratefully accepted.  More info: AA-
Rob S. (518) 365-6986 or Jeannie R (518) 366-6965; Al-Anon-Bob C (518) 286-9659. 

 
GSO UPDATE  The GSO tour scheduled for September 25th has been cancelled due to renovations of the  
office.  For all those who submitted payments, please contact Denise dee49dee@gmail.com  or at 518-331-5819  

to provide a mailing address for refunds.  When the work in the office is completed, we will reschedule the 
tour.  Sorry for any inconvenience this may have caused.  

HMB EVENT SCHEDULE - 2009 

HMB AREA ASSOCIATON    

RTE. 30,  #114                                                               

118  POLAR  PLAZA                                                   

AMSTERDAM, NY  12010                                     

GENERAL SERVICE OFFICE 

PO BOX 459 

GRAND CENTRAL STATION 

NEW YORK, NY  10163 

DISTRICT AND GROUP TREASURERS—below are the addresses in which to send contributions…. 

October Area Assembly Central (4, 8 ,14)  Saturday, October 17, 2009 

November HMB Convention Central (4,8, 14) 11/06—11/08/2009 

November Fellowship Day                         Western (9,12) Sunday, November 15, 2009 

 Your district or group announcements here. 
  Please send your information for upcoming events to hmb48newslet-
ter@yahoo.com.  Flyers are okay, but cannot be printed in the newsletter due to 
space limitations.  We edit it for you. 
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HMB AREA 48 ASSEMBLY 
Hosted by HMB District 14 

 

WHEN:    Saturday, October 17, 2009 
            Scotia United Methodist Church 

               201 North Ten Broeck Street 

            Scotia, NY 12302 

AGENDA:  
9:00 am – 10:00 am    - Registration – Meet & Greet 

 

10:00 am – 10:30 am               - Area Chair Committee Reports 

 

10:30am – Noon  - Discussion & Voting on Proposals/Budget 

 

Noon – 1:00 pm    - Lunch (provided) 

 

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm     - Continuation of  Discussion & Voting on  
    Proposals/Budget 
 

- Floor Actions (in any) 

  - Time Permitting…  

Service Committee Reports, DCM Reports, etc 

 

DIRECTIONS: 
From Schenectady, Route 5, Westbound: Cross the Western Gateway Bridge and proceed onto Mohawk Avenue. - At 
No. Ten Broeck Street (traffic light at intersection, Firehouse on right), turn right - Proceed two blocks to the church 
(on left) 

 

From Route 5, Eastbound: At No. Ten Broeck Street (traffic light at intersection, Stewarts Shop on left), turn left - 
Proceed two blocks to the church (on left) 

 

CONTACT:  Gerry 518-331-9729  
or gwurtzel1@yahoo.com 
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2009 HMB Area 48 Convention 
November 6-8 2009 

Our Commitment to Carry the AA Message:  
Enthusiasm and Gratitude in Action 

 
Holiday Inn Johnstown-Gloversville 

308 North Comrie Ave 
Johnstown, NY 12095 

518-762-4686 
www.holidayinn.com/johnstownny 

Room Reservation needs to be made through the hotel directly 
$78.28 per room per night (Double) – Ask for the HMB rate 

 
Friends new and old, Fellowship, Panels, Speakers, Karaoke, 

Saturday Night Banquet and Dance 

Hosted by the Central Cluster Districts 4, 8 and 14 

Registration forms and further information located at http://www.aahmbny.org/ 

Convention Reservation (One Person per Form): 
Registration Information  

Name______________________________________ 

Address____________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

Phone_____________________________________ 

Email _____________________________________ 

______ Years in Program 

______ AA _____ Al-Anon 
Special Needs? 
(Please specify) 

__________________________________ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Detach & Mail Form with Check or Money Order 
Payable to: 

HMB Convention 2009 
c/o HMB District 14 
P. O. Box 494 

           Schenectady, NY 12301 

Saturday Banquet 

INCLUDES SALAD, BEVERAGE, DESSERT & GRATUITY 
(Please circle your choice) 

Petite Prime Rib……… $24 

Chicken Cordon Bleu….$22 

Vegetarian Lasagna……$21 

  

Banquet Reservation Cut off date: Oct. 28 

__$22___Registration Fee 

________ Banquet (Enter $$ for your choice) 

________ $ Total Enclosed 

  

Walk in fee for Saturday evening activities after 

 4 PM will be $10.00.  (Excluding Banquet) 
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HMB Area 48 
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AREA REPORTS 
 

From the HMB Delegate  
 
Our International Convention will be held in San Antonio, TX from July 1, 2010 to July 4, 2010. A.A. will celebrate 
its 75th year with the theme “A Vision for You”.  Convention registration and housing reservation began on September 
1, 2009.  All groups registered with our General Service Office will be mailed a registration packet.  You may also 
register on the A.A. website at http://www.aa.org/lang/en/subpage.cfm?page=369.  The registration fee is $95 until 
May 14, 2010, after May 14 the on-site registration fee will be $110.  This will be a great opportunity to rededicate 
ourselves to the primary purpose of Alcoholics Anonymous. 

“Not one of us is given a torch big enough to lead the drunks of the world out of the darkness and into the light.  In-
stead, each of us has been given a candle that burns for a short while with a flickering flame.  If we stand together, the 
light will outshine the greatest torch.  If we argue and bicker and blow out each other’s candle so that each of us starts 
shielding our own little flame, then the alcoholics of the world will continue to suffer in darkness, and so will we.”   

Excerpt is from a 1995 General Service Conference presentation 
 

Work continues on developing the Online Contributions project. A.A.W.S. Directors were given a preliminary dem-
onstration. As work progresses, another demonstration will be made at their September meeting with future demon-
strations of the project planned for the full General Service Board and 2010 Conference.  In the near future, we will 
have the option of making online contributions to our General Service Office. 

 

GSO Archives currently has an exhibit featuring all four editions of the Big Book, an original draft of the pre-
publication manuscript with hand-written comments as well as early bookplate.  This marks our Big Book’s 70th anni-
versary.  The Archives has a Service Piece to aid and encourage groups to capture and maintain their history. 

 

Development will begin on a recovery pamphlet for newcomers or prospective members with special needs.  Stories 
are needed from members with challenges, such as autism, brain damage, learning disabilities, blindness, deafness or 
hearing impairment, confinement to wheelchairs, language barriers, etc.  Please forward your stories to me as soon as 
possible. 

 

Does your group or district have a Grapevine subscription?  Have you sent a gift subscription lately?  Subscriptions 
can be made online at http://www.aagrapevine.org/ as well as book, CD and audiotape orders.  The 2010 Grapevine 
wall calendar, 2010 pocket planner and new title, Voices of Long -Term Sobriety, are now available to members, 
groups and districts.  A revised Grapevine catalog is also available.  There will be a special convention issue of the 
Grapevine publication commemorating the 75th anniversary of AA.     

With enthusiasm and gratitude, 

Joan Ramsey Panel 58 Delegate 
(518) 438-6451 Home (518) 330-2800 Cell 
hmbdelegate@aahmbny.org 

 

SOMETHING TO REMEMBER 

None of us would be here if somebody hadn’t taken time to explain things to us, to give us a little pat on the 
back, to take us to a meeting or two, to do numerous little kind and thoughtful acts on our behalf.  So let us 
never get such a degree of smug complacency that we’re not willing to extend, or attempt to ex-
tend, to our less fortunate brothers that help which has been so beneficial to us. 

Dr. Bob - A.A.’s 1st International Convention, Cleveland, OH, July 30, 1950                                                    
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Area Chair  
 
Today, HMB Area 48 held our Election Assembly using the 3rd Legacy procedures. 

 Our Panel 60, Area 48 newly elected trusted servants...  

Area Chair and Alternate Delegate - Keith Domack - kdomack@hvc.rr.com 
Alternate Chair - Pat Latimer - patlat@yahoo.com 
Treasurer - Chris Smith - topher57@nycap.rr.com 
Secretary - William Tuthill - williamtuthill@yahoo.com 
 Please join me in congratulating them. 

 Deb D. 
Delegate Panel 60 
 
Treasurer  

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 
 
         
 

HMB AREA ASSOCIATION  Prepared by William Tuthill, Area Treasurer 

Treasury Report   9/1/09    
August 2009   williamtuthill@yahoo.com  
        
Checkbook Balance: 8/1/09     $6,802.13  

        
Income:        

 
Group Contribu-
tions  $3,934.50    
 Monies returned  $1,000.00    

 
Web site contributions (from Ithaca Inter-
group) $400.00    
        
 Total Income:  $5,334.50  (+) $5,334.50  
        

Total Assets:      $12,136.63  
        

Expenses:       
 Corrections Chair - Allocation $34.55    

 Corrections Chair - NYSIW $10.00    
 Delegate - 2nd half 09 allocation $1,875.00    
 Liability Insurance 9/1/09 - 9/1/10 $296.00    
 Mailbox   $24.27    

 
Newsletter post-
age  $277.20    
 Newsletter printing  $208.00    
 Treatment Chair - Allocation $124.93    
         

 Total Expense:  $2,849.95  (-) $2,849.95  
        

Checkbook Balance: 8/31/09     $9,286.68  
        

Prudent Reserve:     (-) $7,000.00  
        

Total Available Cash:     $2,286.68  

        



� � � � � �

����	
� ��
������
�	�
	������������������������������������� ��������������������������������������
��������

PAGE 8 

Corrections  
 
Hi everyone; 

I called GSO to get some clarification about BTG and Correspondence Connection. When we did our Corrections 
Connection back in April, there were about 700 English speaking and about 200 Spanish speaking male inmates, 
along with about 200 female inmates, waiting to hear from someone on the outside to share their experiences strengths 
and hopes with. We made this announcement at that time and the Grapevine also published it in their July edition, 
which hit the streets in June. As of yesterday, Aug. 7 all but 24 Spanish speaking inmates now have people they can 
write to and have a meeting through the mail. My hat is off to all who not only stepped up to the plate, but hit a long 
home run. I know of 2 people personally who deserve a thank you. I won't embarrass them by name, you know who 
you are. 

Also be aware that this service is not available at this time to the local or County Jails. 

It was also pointed out to me that even though we did a tremendous job with this, we can't afford to rest on our lau-
rels.. We need to keep getting the word out because, as you know, there are more and more inmates entering the sys-
tem on a daily basis. I would rather see us AA's waiting in line for a contact from an inmate than the other way 
around. 

I apologize for this report being so short but, there wasn't a whole lot of activity this month. I will see you all at the 
election assembly in Sept. As many of you know, I stepped up to this office when Laurie Weaver stepped down. 
Many people have shown an interest in having me run for the position. It has been a very interesting journey to say the 
least. I am leaning toward saying yes, but will make up my mind at the Assembly. I have had great support from my 
committee people as well as the BTG Chair and Alternate. No matter what my decision is, keep doing the tremen-
dously great work that you have been doing. I have seen great strides and accomplishments in the past 1 and ½ years. 
We have more prisons and County jails holding meetings now than we have ever had. 
Love in Service, 
Bill Crowe 
 
Newsletter  
 
Happy Fall!!  The is a season of anticipation  and hope as we  look forward to the approaching close of another year 
and the new beginnings the new year will bring to Area 48.  Congratulations to the new Panel 60 trusted servants who 
will start their service in 2010.  The Inventory Day in January will be their first official event.   
 
In the meantime, November will be a busy time starting with the Area Convention in Johnstown.  Registrations are 
running slow, so there is time to get yours in. (The form is on page 4)  The Area Convention is not only about fellow-
ship, but there are opportunities to volunteer, and attend workshops to learn more about service in AA as a trusted ser-
vant.  If you can’t afford to stay overnight, plan to carpool for part of the day and hear some great speakers. 
 
The next week, travel  west to Utica for Fellowship Day, where the workshops will focus on the 7th Tradition and 
Sponsorship.  If you have people you are sponsoring, this is a great way to introduce them to  Area service beyond the 
group level., while they expand their knowledge of AA. 
 
If you know of an event in your group or district, please send it on to the newsletter e-mail address.  When the official 
holidays start on October 31st, it can  bring up feelings and memories that are difficult to handle.  Don’t forget to 
check out the Calendar of Events happening around the Area.  The events are planned to celebrate living sober and 
proving that there is life after drinking, so grab a friend or two to go with you.  We are reminded on page 102 of Alco-
holics Anonymous “Your job now is to be at the place where you may be of maximum helpfulness to others, so never 
hesitate to go anywhere if you can be helpful.”  Enjoy the ride on the way there. 
 

Best wishes for a safe and colorful fall season as we experience the last few warm days before the wind blows the  
leaves away and the cold weather back in. 
 

In love and service, 
Peggy 
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Fall Fun Puzzle*

 
 
Across 
4. Site of International Convention 
5. First name of first non-alcoholic trustee chairperson  
6. Home for one of the new Class A Trustees 
7. First Name of new Chairman of General Services Board 
10. Last Name of Class A trustee from Whitehorse 
13. 30_____copy of  basic text to be published in 2009 
14. Where Whitehorse is located 
Down 
1. Site of Central Office/Intergroup Seminar in October 2009 
2. Carries the message of hope and recovery in 58 languages 
3. Jail group that celebrated 65 years in Oregon 
8. Basic Text Edition that was last published 
9. Number of years basic text published 
11. Last name of General Services Board Chairperson 
12. Newest language translation of Basic Text 
       * Answers can be found in the latest edition of Box 459    
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*************************************************** ******************************************* 
Congratulations to Jim Malone, former HMB Area 48 Alternate Treasurer, who started his new staff position 
assigned to Corrections on September 1, 2009!!   
*************************************************** ******************************************* 
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Proposal  for  October  2009 Area 48 Assembly: 

Given that  donations are down and  expenses are up, the  Assembly  may  wish to consider  that  the  Area Newsletter  
Committee   produce  10  Area   Newsletters  annually instead of 12, effectively  saving  16%  of the   budgeted ex-
penses. 

This could best be facilitated by combining  2  issues, such as December/January  into one Holiday issue… and  June/
July into one Summer  issue.  There would still  be  ample opportunity  for  all proposals  to be  in 3  issues, and flyers 
and announcements to be  dispersed  throughout the Area. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Pat  L 
Area Special Needs  Chair 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
YOU THINK YOU HAVE MONEY PROBLEMS?  (Submitted by e-mail from a Trusted Servant in Area 48) 
 
Due to the downturn in the economy, Alcoholics Anonymous will NO LONGER be dues and membership "free" as 
has been the case for almost 75 years. Like many businesses, AA will now be charging for some things that used to be 
free, such as: 
 
1--Being Rocketed into the 4th Dimension---$49.99 per trip, fuel surcharge applies, extra baggage NOT included. 5th 
dimension trips optional. See your sponsor for details. 
 
2--Sponsorship - was free, NOW $9.99 per month, with 4 visits/15 phone calls per month free, after that, $2.00 each. 
 
3--Membership Dues now $29.99/month, 10% discount for a 1-year plan. 
 
4--Seating charges - Each seat now $1.00 per meeting , with a 20% discount for the 90-in-90 plan. 
 
5--The "Pink Cloud" that was free, is NOW $14.99 per cloud, with a $5.00 per event environmental cleanup fee. 
These are the NEW ozone-free Pink Clouds that do NOT add to global warming. 
 
6--Coffee to be $1.50 per cup, with a 10% discount for 5 or more cups. 
 
7--Hugs now will be $2.50 each. 
 
8--Conscious contact with GOD now $9.99/month, with the first 450 minutes free, then 0.10 cents/minute fee over. 
New "double your minutes for life" plan is a low $49.99 one time charge - holidays and weekends extra.  See the cur-
rent rate schedule, as GOD is VERY busy. 
 
9--Accidental "cell phone going off during meeting charge" fee now set at $25.00 per ring (not per call). 
 
10--"I've Been Thinking" fees will now be $3.00 each, with a relapse re-entry fee of only $99.99 each, if you're lucky 
enough to make it back into the rooms. 
 
Please, void where prohibited by law, AA reserves the right to change none, all, or some of these rates at anytime, 
with no notice to you. If you need a notice of change of rates, a written request may be sent to AA World Service 
headquarters in New York, of course, a $10.00 fee applies. 
 
NOTE: The editor does not accept responsibility for your reaction to this article. 

 ** Please submit your articles for  the November Issue to hmb48newsletter@yahoo.com by October 1, 
2009** 
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